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An Update from Washington

The debate over health care continues to be a heated one, and rightly so.  Few other issues affect so many people on such a personal level.  Debate and discussion, however, is fundamentally good.  It has engaged more people in their government and has proven that our democracy is thriving.  I strongly believe our founding fathers would be proud of the level in which people are currently participating in their government.

I also believe the current administration, along with many Members of Congress, are hearing legitimate concerns of citizens across our nation and may be willing to reconsider the so-called public-option and listen to other solutions in an effort to reduce cost, which is a step in the right direction. I am pleased with these recent developments because I strongly believe in a market-based approach to health care reform.
Though I am opposed to the various plans currently circulating the House and Senate, and have been opposed from the beginning, it is clear that we need health care reform.  But we have to be deliberate and get it done right.  We don’t need a drastic overhaul to a system that covers most Americans and one with which most people are generally satisfied.

The unfortunate fact of the matter is that we have lost focus on the biggest problem in our current health care system:  the enormous cost of health care in this country.  We will spend 17% of our Gross Domestic Product on health care this year, much more than most other industrialized countries.  At the very least, we should get a better return on our investment. 

Our economy can never fully recover until we address health care and rein in its out-of-control costs.  If the current debate shifted its focus, and we put our minds together, then I have no doubt that we could come up with a plan that addresses the root cause of our health care challenges.  I am hopeful that we can do this when Congress returns to session in just a few short weeks.  In the meantime, elected officials need help from their constituents to make informed decisions.

 

In the coming weeks, I encourage you to continue to be engaged in this debate, and to contact me with your views on health care.  Over the past several months, the input I have received from constituents at Congress on Your Corners throughout the district and telephone town halls have been incredibly important.  To serve you to the best of my ability, I need to know where you stand on the issues- on health care and anything else that Congress addresses.

As always, if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call our offices in Montgomery at (334) 277-9113, Dothan at (334) 794-9680, Opp at (334) 493-9253, or Ozark at (334) 445-4600.  You can also visit the website at www.bright.house.gov to sign up for the e-newsletter.  It is my great pleasure to serve you and the entire Second District of Alabama.
